Fairville and Grand Bay.

A very successful musical and literary entertainment was given in the Presbyterian Hall, on the evening of Jan. 23rd. Rev. W. W. Rainnie and Mr. E. A. Smith contributed largely to the entertainment, Proceeds of the evening, coupled with that raised from other sources, and supplemented by a generous donation of \$45 from Dr. Walker, enabled the congregation to buy a new organ.

There are only about seven Presbyterian families at Gand Bay, but most of them are energetic workers. A Church entertainment with them is a rare thing, but when they have one they mean business. On the evening of the 29th of January, the weather being fair, the moon bright and the sleighing good, the Church was more than crowded. A good programme was well rendered; the visitors were served with cake and coffee; every one was pleased, and the committee realized a nice little sum.

The Presbytery accepted Rev. A. Fitzpatrick's resignation at its last meeting, and now Kincardine is without a shepherd. Mr. Fitzpatrick has gone West. We trust soon Kincardine may secure another pastor.

Calvin Church organized an Auxiliary of the Woman's Foreign Missionary Society last month. Mrs. Buchanan is President, Mrs. Dailey, Vice-President, Mrs. Logan, Secretary, and Miss Philips. Treasurer. It meets on the second Monday of each month, a [3 p. m. It divides its funds between Home and Foreign Missions.

We are glad to see Rev. Mr. Fotheringham about as usual, after his severe illness. We regret, how-

ever, that his state of health will not allow him to give as much time and attention to Sunday School work in future. This will be a distinct loss to the Sunday School Committee, which will not seem the same without Mr. Fotheringham's imprimatur on its report and publications.

Rev. Wm. Peacock was inducted to the pastoral charge of St. James' congregation, Charlotte Co., on Jan. 16th. The field has been materially strengthened by the addition of Lynfield and DeWolfe. We trust that success will attend the movement for rearrangement, which is not only occupying the attention of our Presbytery but of all the Presbyteries in the Maritime Synod.

Rev. J. Burgess, at the close of prayer meeting on Jan. 29th, received from his congregation a handsome gold chain in addition to the watch and pencil case received at Christmas. Golden days have begun in Carleton.

The congregation of Buctouche presented Mrs. W. G. King with a handsome quilt and an elegant parlor chair, as a small token of their appreciation of her services as erganist. Mrs. King is one of our most faithful Church workers, being always foremost in every good work.

The many friends of Rev. T. F. Fullerton, in the St. John Presbytery, are delighted to hear of his successful work in P. E. I. His congregation in Charlottetown presented him with a gold watch, chain and charm the other day. CHURCH AND HOME extends its congratulations.